
February 4, 2013 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

     The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular scheduled 
meeting on Monday, February 4, 2013 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 Jervis Drive, 
Golden Meadow, LA 70357. 
 
     Those present were:  Mayor Joey Bouziga 
       Councilman David Adams 
       Councilman Jody Cheramie 
       Councilman Lindberg Lorraine 
       Councilman Priscilla Mounic 
         Councilman Willis Toups 
 
          Others attending were Attorney Bryce Autin, John Bellanger, Frank Boura, Jac 
Culver, Salvador Gonzalez, Jr., Lloyd Ledet, Robert Lee, Jamie Liner, John Plaisance, and 
Mike Plaisance. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
     Councilman Priscilla Mounic presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie 
seconded approving the minutes from the Council meeting held on January 22, 2013.  The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.  
 
     Councilman David Adams led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and 
Councilman Jody Cheramie led everyone in prayer. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council no building permit applications were 
submitted for approval. 
 
     Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 
approving an Occupational License for A.N.A. Handy Man owner Albert Rendon, 138 
Pelican Lane.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the clean-up report as follows: 
 

 Ed Diaz Office – South Bayou Drive was sent a clean-up letter on January 
17, 2013. 

 
     Mayor Bouziga presented the dangerous building report as follows: 
 

 Louis Adam Griffin – 143 Griffin Lane, a report will be presented at the next 
meeting. 

 Lloyd Ledet, Jr. – 120 Meadow Lane is being inspected by the building 
inspector.  A report will be presented at the next Council meeting. 

 Steve and Nancy Cheramie – 128 Meadow Lane is being inspected by the 
building inspector.  A report will be presented at the next Council meeting. 

 Lloyd Ledet, Jr. - 133 Meadow Lane is being inspected by the building 
inspector.  A report will be presented at the next Council meeting. 
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     Mayor Joey Bouziga presented a parade permit for the Krewe of Nereids on Sunday, 
March 2, 2013.  Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Willis 
Toups seconded approving this item be deferred until the next Council meeting.  The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga requested adding the Krewe of Neptune parade permit to the agenda.  
No audience comments were presented.  Councilman David Adams presented a motion 
and Councilman David Adams seconded approving aforesaid be added to the agenda. The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.   
 
     Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and Councilman David Adams seconded 
approving a discussion take place regarding the Krewe of Neptune parade permit.  The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.  Councilman briefly discussed 
the conduct of riders in the Krewe of Neptune.  Councilman David Adams presented a 
motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded approving the Krewe of Neptune parade 
permit and authorized Mayor Joey Bouziga and Chief Reggie Pitre meet with riders to 
discuss their conduct and choice of music.  The Council unanimously approved the motion 
as presented. 
 
     Engineer John Plaisance presented the project report as follows: 
 

 Sewer Phase III is under construction. 

 Sewer Phase IV is undergoing right-of-way research and bids should be 
advertised in April or May. 

 Seawall Phase II – FEMA awarded an additional $400,000.00 to this project.  
We are waiting on the official award letter. 

 Seawall Phase III – Planning stages. 

 Oakridge Park Waterline Phase I and Phase II is complete. 

 Oakridge Park Waterline Phase III - An application has been submitted for 
funding in the amount of $35,000.00. 

 Frank’s Supermarket crossover has been approved.  Funds have been 
requested for the Bonding Commission. 

 An application has been submitted for the installation of a crossover to be 
installed in front of the Town Hall. 

 Fuel System – Planning stages. 

 Basketball Pavilion – This project is in planning stages and is being funded 
by the Lafourche Parish Government. 

 Emergency equipment shelter and additional parking project has been 
awarded through the Lafourche Parish Government.   

 Street Resurfacing Project – Contractor have not returned to town to 
complete the shoulders of the streets. 

 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the Council with an Intergovernmental Agreement 
between the Golden Meadow Police Department and the Lockport Police Department for 
additional officers for Mardi Gras.  After a brief discussion Councilman Willis Toups 
presented a motion and Councilman David Adams seconded declining the Police 
Department enter in the agreement.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as 
presented. 
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      Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the 2012 4th quarter finance report. 
 
     Councilman Priscilla Mounic presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie 
seconded authorizing Mayor Joey Bouziga enters into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement 
with the Lafourche Parish Government for Transportation Funds.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga requested adding a loud music permit for Barrios Seafood to the 
agenda.  No audience comments were presented.  Councilman David Adams presented a 
motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic seconded approving aforesaid be added to the 
agenda.   The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 
approving a loud music permit for Barrios Seafood on Sunday, February 10, 2013 at 9:00 
P.M. through Monday, February 11, 2013 at 2:00 A.M.  The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga requested audience comments. 
 
     Mr. Jac Culver addressed the Council regarding Entergy installing a very large power 
line along Hwy. 308.  Mr. Culver presented plans and maps of the new lines.  After a brief 
discussion Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and Councilman David Adams 
seconded approving Resolution No. 1542 in opposition of the current location to 
construct a large power line and requesting the power line be installed further into the 
marsh.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     With no further business to discuss Councilman David Adams presented a motion and 
Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded approving this meeting adjourns at 7:48 P.M.  The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 
 
        _______________________ 
        MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
_________________________ 
JAMIE LINER, TOWN CLERK 
 
 


